Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, April 6, 1992

Present: Dave Boule', Acting Chairman, Michael Oldershaw, Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00.

Brian, Brown, Police Chief, requested executive session per RSA 91A 3:2a.

Mike moved to go into executive session. Second Dave. So moved. Selectmen resumed their regular meeting. No information available from the executive session.

Brian expressed his concern over the vandalism at the Goodell property. The police are keeping their eyes on the property but have been unable to catch the persons breaking into the building and breaking windows.

The new antenna is up and working giving the Police better communication.

Mr. O"Keefe and Susan Valday discussed their application for a building permit to remove a deck which is in bad repair and construct a larger enclosed porch. Their present building does not meet the set back requirement but comes under the grandfather clause. The new construction would be even closer to the front line than the present dwelling. Therefore the Selectmen advised they applying to the ZBA.

Mr. Therrien owns property on the Old Milk Road. He presently has a mobile home on the property and wants to replace it with a house. There was some question as to the class of the portion of Old Milk Road on which Mr. Therrien lives. The road agent does plow it which would indicate it is a class V road. Dave Boule' offered to visit the property with the zoning inspector to determine to determine if the proper set backs can be met.

Dave Boule' and Michael Oldershaw agreed that the request for a change of use on the Slugaski property should go to the ZBA for a special exception.

Selectmen approved the applications for Lisa Olson and Richard Edmunds to join the Fire Department after passing their required physicals.

The Selectmen agree to have United Appraisal defend the assessment on the Antrim Village property.

Selectmen approved Maruzen Hawthorne placing a sign direction people to the airport as long as it meets with the Road Agents approval.

Pat Webber requested information on the use of the Antrim Gym for a reunion where there will be alcoholic beverages. Selectmen will look into the regulations on use of liquor and get back to him.

Selectmen discussed the proposed location of the transfer/recycling station behind the Town Barn. If this location is approved the Selectmen will ask the State to eliminate the passing zone on 202 by Goodell Road. This would make for safer accessibility to the site.

Selectmen approved joining the NH Resource Recovery Association. They will be a good organization to acquire recycling information from.

Selectmen discussed the public hearing regarding the transfer/recycling scheduled for the 13th.

Meeting adjourned 9:04

ems